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A common question from PAs exploring writing for JAPACVS is what do I consider “publishable”. A  
great question is one which inspires conversation and understanding. This is a great question. To  
answer it I found a book by Ernest Boyer titled “Scholarship Reconsidered: Priorities of the  
Professoriate” which in 1990 set out to define scholarship for college professors. Many have gone  
on to expand on the ideas but I believe his four foundational concepts are a valuable guide as our  
community defines our scholarly pursuits through JAPACVS. 
 
The scholarship of discovery often first comes to mind when we think of research. A team  
investigates a question and presents their findings.  A team finds something new and tells the  
world about it. This makes us think of lab benches and beakers. However, it can also mean a novel  
presentation of a disease or clinical situation which has not been previously described. 
 
Scholarship of integration is described by Boyer as placing isolated facts and putting them into  
perspective within a larger field. A team explores a point and places this point in the context of  
what is known and what is yet unknown. How and why does your vein preparation solution integrate  
with long term vein patency? 
 
The scholarship of application takes discovery and integration and evaluates how they meet the real  
world. While PAs engage with scholarship at all levels, the majority of APACVS members are in the  
world applying the concepts of discovery and integration every day. PAs are diagnosing, treating,  
and operating somewhere every hour of every day. Our daily lived experience and the associated data  
is fertile ground for making the world a better place for patients through scholarship. 
 
PAs often lose sight of how often they are engaged in education. The scholarship of teaching is the  
scholarly realm where these concepts are explored. How are we preparing the next generation of PAs  
to master our specialties? What is the impact of the APACVS Annual Meeting on disseminating vital  
information which helps patients to feel better and live longer? What is the most effective way to  
leverage technology to improve understanding? This is valuable information and very little has been  
explored on this topic in our field. Someone reading these words may become a world expert on the  
topic just by tipping their toe in the water. 
 
PAs must catch up to other health professions in terms of our understanding and participation in  
scholarly activities. Physicians, nurses, physical therapist, pharmacists, and dentists have  
mastered these concepts. For our profession to advance we need to make scholarship a priority. 
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